


MINUTES OF THE VIRTUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY MAY 18TH  2020
ATTENDANCE  – Mrs T Wilcock,Mr J Rainsbury, Mrs S Rainsbury. Mr D Rimmer , Mr L Dryden, Mr D Owen & Mrs C Foster.
1.APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  - None
2. MINUTES –  The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.  
3.TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  - None.    
4.MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
The contamination of the brook has been reported.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The blocked drains on Great Gill and Gill Lane have been cleared.
Planting by Acer Gardens had been completed today
5. MATTERS RAISED BY THE PUBLIC
Two reports of damaged stiles had been received.
ACTION
L.C.C. to be contacted to ask if they have a plan to check on all the stiles in the Parish.
A letter had been received from a resident thanking the Parish Council for the letter that had been sent regarding the planning application at Tusons Farm.
6. PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED SINCE LAST MEETING
07/2020/00295/OUT – Land adjacent To Langdale,, Brook Lane
Outline application for up to two dwellings.
It was agreed that there was nothing contentious with the above.
7. FINANCIAL STATEMENT
This was discussed and agreed.
8. PAYMENTS 
The payment of £1784.68 to L Dryden for plants at  Walmer Green Gardens was agreed.
The payment of £348.53 to Zurich Municipal for insurance renewal was agreed

9. WEBSITE
Councillor Owen has taken more photographs and has sent them to the clerk.
It was agreed that a photo of the Community Gardens will replace the Walmer Bridge sign on the homepage.
The Parish Council thanked Keeva Wilcock for her work on “freshening up” the signs on the planters.
10. DEBRIS SCREEN ON THE BROOK
L.C.C. have agreed to our request for a new debris screen funded by the Parish Council. Councillor Dryden was waiting to hear from them.
ACTION
County Councillor Graham Gooch to be contacted to be contacted to see if this matter could be expedited.
11.CONTAINER ON THE RECREATION GROUND.
The football club will paint the container when they are able to purchase the paint.
12. CORRESPONDENCE
The Lancashire Best Kept Village Competition had been postponed until next year.
13.MEMBERS ADDITIONAL INFORMATION
Dog fouling continues to be an issue, with one dog in particular.
ACTION
The dog warden at SRBC will be contacted.
The state of the pavement at Walmer Green is of concern – largely due to a large vehicle parking there. There is also concern about the state of pavements generally in the village.
ACTION -  L.C.C. and County Councillor Gooch to be contacted.
14.DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
It was agreed to move the meeting date from 8th to 15th June. 



